
Chairman Steil and Ranking Member Morelle:

The right to vote is one of Americans’ most sacred privileges—making the integrity of our elections 
an issue of paramount importance for our government. On behalf of Heritage Action’s millions of 
grassroots members, I write to offer our full support for the Safeguard American Voter Eligibility (SAVE) 
Act (H.R. 8281). 

Providing proof of identity and citizenship to vote is an uncontroversial position with bipartisan support 
that should not be remotely difficult to endorse as a member of Congress. More than 70% of Americans 
oppose proposals around the country to give noncitizens the right to vote. At the same time, voter ID 
laws are one of the most unifying policies amongst Americans today, with more than 80% supporting 
proof of identity at the ballot box. 

Critics of this widely-supported legislation flippantly claim that it is already illegal for noncitizens to 
vote in federal elections. While this is true, it is currently legal for states to give noncitizens IDs, 
automatically register voters with no proof of citizenship, and/or hold elections with zero identification 
requirements. Meanwhile, millions upon millions of people have illegally entered the country because 
of the current administration’s failure to secure our borders. It is undeniable that the current structure 
makes it possible for illegal immigrants and noncitizens to vote—and the American people have no 
way of knowing how widespread the problem may be. 

The SAVE Act puts all of these issues to rest and gives Americans confidence that our elections are 
decided on a more even playing field. In a crucial election year, voters’ faith in the security and integrity 
of our system is essential for our republic. 

We urge you to support the SAVE Act—a unifying bill that protects the rights of all Americans. 
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